
 

 

Strafford Metropolitan Planning Organization 
Technical Advisory Committee 

Meeting Notes 
Friday, May 6, 2022    

9:00 – 11:00 AM 
Strafford Regional Planning Commission 

Rochester, NH 
 
 
 
Chair Bruce Woodruff called the meeting to order at 9:00am. He determined that there 
was not enough in person representation to meet the quorum requirements and the 
meeting would be for information purposes only.  
 
1. Introductions.  
Members attending in person: Michele Mears, Michael Williams, Katrin Kasper, Jill 
Semprini, Marshal Goldberg, Vanessa Price, Barrington; Kim Rummo, DOT 
 
Staff attending in person: Colin Lentz, 
 
Members attending on Zoom:, Laurie Ridenour-Patterson, DOT;  Paul Maloney, Tim 
White, DOT; Paul Maloney, DOT; Chris Jacobs, Dover; 
 
Staff attending on Zoom: Rachel Dewey, Jen Czysz, Jackson Rand, Stephen Geis, 
 
 
2. Staff Communications 
J. Czysz reported that the Records Digitization project has been up and running and 
has visited several towns.  
J. Czysz also reported that the summer data collection team will be starting soon later 
this month. 
 
3. Action Item(s) [Motion required 

a. Minutes from March 4, and April 1, 2022 
Tabled due to a lack of a quorum.  

,  
4. Discussion Item 

a. 2022 Data Snapshot – highlights of latest changes & trends affecting the region 
Staff members Rachel Dewey and Stephen Geis gave an overview of the 2022 Data 
Snaphot which is now available on the SRPC website and will be published annually. 
The Regional Data Snapshot contains a region-wide analysis of data in the categories 
of demographics, economic vitality, livability and quality of life, mobility and 
accessibility, and resiliency. It is meant to be referenced as a stand-alone document, or 



 

 

in conjunction with SRPC’s core plans, the Comprehensive Economic Development 
Strategy (CEDS), the Metropolitan Transportation Plan (MTP), and the regional master 
plan. 
 
S. Geis summarized the Regional Data Snapshot Map Viewer which has also been 
published on the SRPC website. He explained that the map viewer is an online, 
interactive version of the maps and data presented in SRPC's Regional Data Snapshot,  
 
The map viewer should be used in tandem with the existing Regional Data Snapshot as 
the snapshot document contains more information on how to read the individual maps 
and about the sources of the data being presented. This map viewer is an additional 
tool that can provide more clarity and an interactive format of the maps that are being 
presented in the snapshot document. 

 
Members commented on the great job staff has done on the Data Snapshot. Vice Chair 
M. Williams thanked staff for their presentation. 
 

 
5. Other Business 
Colin announced that he has been pulling together a panel for discussion on EV 
charging at the nupcoming TAC meeting, Panelists will include Jack Lannamann, a 
member of the Durham Energy Committee, Jackson Kaspari, Dover’s Resiliency 
Coordinator, and Karina Graeter from the Southern Main Planning and Development 
Commission 
 
6. Citizen’s Forum: 
7.  There were no citizens present. 
 
8. Community Forum 

 
Katrin Kasper reported that the Town of Lee  is installing solar after many failed attempts to do 
so. It will be going in over our transfer station.  
 
Members sent out kudos to SRPC team for the excellent job done on the Data 
Snapshot. 
 
 
9. Adjourn 
 
Meeting closed at 10:15 a.m.  


